July 2023

Dear Praying Friends:

As we celebrate our country’s freedom, we should be thankful to be an American! We are so
blessed to live in a country where we can serve the Lord! Many do not have that privilege
and do not know about our Saviour. We must go and tell while there is still time!

We are grateful that He has once again shown Himself faithful! It has not been easy these
past three months during Dean’s recent sickness, but God has helped sustained him through
it all. He is getting back to where he needs to be and looking forward to preaching and
traveling again.

We had to cancel our meetings in April, May and most of June. We do not count it as lost
time since everything is in God’s timing! He knows our every need and supplies in ways
that only He can do! Praise the Lord!

Our 51st wedding anniversary was April 28. We spent the day in the emergency room on
our anniversary! Praise the Lord for giving us 51 years together and for the opportunities to
serve the Lord and share the Gospel around the world together! We look forward to what
God has in store for us in the future serving Him!

We are beginning to make plans for Macedonia’s Mission Conference that will be held
October 15-18 at Catoosa Baptist Tabernacle in Ringgold, Georgia. It will be an exciting

time as missionaries come together and get recharged for the ministry and encouraged by
God’s Word.

At the end of this month we will have a Basic Orientation class with our three newest
missionary candidates. We have been praying for more missionaries to surrender to go, and
God is sending some our way! The Harvest truly is plenteous but the laborers are few!

We are thankful for your faithful support and prayers. Also, our sincere gratitude goes to all
who prayed, sent cards and words of encouragement, and sent special offerings to help us
during Dean’s sickness. We are truly humbled! Thank you so very much! May the Lord
richly bless and supply your every need!

In His Service,

Dean and Karen Hamby




